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Agenda topics
 Agenda topic Community Barbecue Fiscal Year 2017 budget Election for new board of directors and officers: Please consider serving in a leadership position Fuel Station Task Force Ellicott City recovery Historic Savage Mill bicentennial celebration Candidates forum Address change Boarding house concerns Settlement at Savage Mill New Business 
Community Barbecue

We were expecting Pastor K. Rex Butts to propose the idea of a joint community-wide barbecue event in Savage.  Pastor Butts is/was the intern pastor at Countywide Fellowship Church.  He had to cancel at the last minute.  He plans to present his idea at the November meeting.

Rex is a pastor who has been attending Countryside.  He has an idea for a community event along the lines of what other communities have done to promote good relationships among the people in an area.  The models he has seen have been jointly sponsored by the community, the police, the churches, Black Lives Matter groups and others.  The idea is to get people to know and interact and begin to develop relationships and understanding.
- from Pastor Dave Robinson, Countryside Fellowship Church

Pastor K. Rex Butts contact information:
Cell phone: 410-972-9113
E-mail: k.rex.butts@gmail.com
Website: http://www.kingdomseeking.com

----

Minutes from the July 12, 2016 meeting have been posted at http://savagecommunityassociation.com/default/post/2016/08/08/meeting-minutes-july-2016
The posting of these minutes was sent out on the listserve on September 11, 2016 along with the meeting reminder and agenda for the September 13, 2016 meeting.

----

Folks to send thank you cards to
Laura Mullin for allowing us to store cakes in her refrigerator and organizing the Story Hour for the tots at the Ice Cream Social event.
Paula Bruening for donating $100 so that children at the Ice Cream Social can have free tickets for the Cake Walk.
Weis for donating $150 towards the purchase of ice cream.
Liz Fixsen and Ron Coleman for providing live music at Ice Cream Social.
Corinne Arnold for securing funding from Weis.
Bobby Mitchell at Putting on the Ritz for loaning us the all-important ice chest.

----

Treasurer Report

Dena reported that we received $340 at the ice cream social which is broken down as follows:
$100 donation
$110 cake walk tickets
$90 t-shirt sales
$40 new member dues

Our current bank balance is $14,163

Saki plans to do an audit once the final bank statement for September 2016 is received by the Treasurer.

----

FY2017 Budget

On August 30, 2016, Ron C., Ellen L., Norma B., Dena E., Tori D., Myra P., Susan G., and Saki S. met to discuss a proposed fiscal year 2017 budget.  This is what we came up with.

INCOME (gross)		FY16 budget	FY16 actual	FY17 budget	NOTES 
Savage Fest		$7500		~$9610		$7500		FY16 actual does not include t-shirt or membership income.  Event is weather dependent.
Bethel Support		$100		$0		----		Not included in FY17 budget.
Dues			$400		$510		$500		We expect most members to renew and a few new ones to join.
Plant Sale		$3450		$5372		$3450		Large gross income in FY16 was accompanied with large expense.
Cake Walk		$250		$0		$250		Negates expenditures from the Ice Cream Social.
T-shirt sales		$150		$615		$150		Most people that want a T-shirt have likely already purchased one in FY16.
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
TOTAL			$11,850		$16,170		$11,850
 
EXPENSES		FY16 budget	FY16 actual	FY17 budget	NOTES
Savage Fest		$5500		$5386		$6500		Increased FY17 cost to draw more participation from teens and young adults.
Insurance 		$600		$475		$600		This should cover the cost of additional fees and premium increase.
Rent			$240		$0		----		Not included in FY17 budget.
Ice Cream Social	$250		$0		$450		Donations received FY16.  FY17 cost to pay for non-stick floor numbers to protect hall.
Administrative		$200		~$200		$600		P.O. box, website, etc.  FY17: upgrade website, purchase charge card reader.
Holiday Fund		$650		$488		$1200		Donations reduced cost in FY16.  FY17: buy additional lights for tree and solar lights.
Bank Fees		$40		$70		$70		Stop payment and/or return check fees.
Donations/Miscellaneous	$220		$500		$500		Donation to aid Ellicott City in FY16.
Newsletter Costs	$1500		~$700		$2250		Fewer sent out than expected in FY16.  FY17: Cannot count on Mill donation as in FY16.
Signage Expense		$400		$0		$400		Includes signage not covered under event costs, e.g. SCA sign for sandwich board.
Plant Sale		$2250		$3812		$3000		Large expense in FY16 accompanied by large gross income.
Sound System		$2500		$0		$2500		Not purchased in FY16.  To be purchased in FY17.
Social Expense		$1300		$0		$1300		Not used in FY16.  Includes refreshments, concert, open house, and adult-oriented event.
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
TOTAL			$15,650		$11,631		$19,370

On August 30, 2016, Dena reported that we currently have $13,823 in our bank account.  The difference between our FY17 gross income and expenses is $7520.  This means we could be spending more than we take in but with such a healthy surplus, we would still have a surplus of $6303 at the end of FY17.  This surplus can be used as a “Save Savage” fund to benefit the community as the need arises.

After a few questions from the general membership, the budget was passed by a unanimous vote.

----

Election

On August 11, 2016, Saki sent out a message on the SCA listserve to ask residents to consider serving on the Board of Directors.

Directors serve for the duration of the fiscal year which runs from October 1 to September 30.  Responsibilities for the various positions are summarized below.
1. Chair: The Chair shall preside at all business meetings of the Association and shall be charged with the general supervision of the Association.
2. Secretary: The Secretary shall keep a record of the proceedings of all meetings of the Association and shall submit these minutes for approval at the following meeting.  The Secretary shall also ensure that all official communications and notifications ordered by the Association or Board are carried out.
3. Treasurer: The Treasurer shall receive all funds of the Association and deposit the monies in a bank account maintained in the name of the Association.
4. Each Director (except the Chair, Secretary, and Treasurer) shall serve as Committee Chair or Co-Chair of at least one Association event or activity during each fiscal year.

Normally, a Nominating Committee would seek out and recruit persons who are willing and suitable to serve but no volunteers were found to lead this committee.

The following are running for re-election: Ellen, Ron, Tori, Myra, Susan, and Dena.  Is there anyone else that would like to run for office?  The Secretary position will be vacant unless one of the people running for re-election would like to fill this position.

The following is from the SCA Constitution and By-Laws:
The Association shall have a Board of Directors consisting of not fewer than five (5) and not more than fifteen (15) Directors, including a Chair, Secretary, and Treasurer.
All residents of Savage and the surrounding area who are 18 years or older and who support the objectives of the Association are eligible to be voting members.
Nominations may also be made from the floor at the September meeting. The nominee must be present. A person may nominate himself or herself. Nominations from the floor require a second.
All members have full voting privileges and may vote at any Association meeting. In order to vote, a member must have joined the Association and paid dues at least four weeks prior to the meeting in which he or she votes. Associate members do not have voting privileges.

Saki and Norma chose not to run for re-election.

Brian C. and Charlotte W. counted the ballots.  The following will serve the SCA in FY17:
Susan Garber: Chairperson
Dena Evans: Treasurer
Board members:
   Ellen Long
   Ron Coleman
   Melissa (Missy) Annen
   Rose Marie Houghton
   Tori Diersen
   Myra Phelps

The position of Secretary is currently vacant.

----

Howard County Bill 46-2016 (Fuel Station Task Force)

Background
On July 11, 2016, Rick Levitan sent the SCA an e-mail asking our support for ZRA-159, a recommendation to Howard County from the Fueling Station Task Force.
Rick owns two Shell stations in the county.
A fueling station is more commonly known as a gas station.  Sometimes the land occupied by a fueling station gets contaminated and if it goes out of business, then the county is left with cleanup costs.  The task force recommends that greater setbacks be in place to keep fueling stations further from residential areas, schools, nursing homes, etc.  They also suggested that fueling stations have greater space to prevent cars from lining up on the road.
In May 2015, the SCA voted to endorse the recommendations.
"The fueling task force was created in response to a call from some of these business owners for the council to take a new look at zoning regulations for gas stations.”
“The new regulations, if passed, should only apply to new gas stations...”

Update sent by Rick Levitan on July 29, 2016

The Howard County Council voted 4 to 1 to approve the bill that was introduced at the request of Council Member Calvin Ball and the Fuel Station Task Force.  The Task Force spent 6 months studying the retail petroleum industry and issued a thorough report with significant recommendations, including an objective needs assessment and distance separation between stations.  They did a superb job.  Although the final bill does not go as far as what the Task Force recommended, it still represents a vast improvement with regards to environmental, health and safety issues that needed to be addressed. 
 
The key items approved were:
1. Conditional Use regulations must now be applied to the New Town (Columbia) zone or the Final Development Plan, whichever is more restrictive.  This creates a Public Hearing for any new station built within the New Town zone. 
2. New stations must be located at least 300’ from any schools, parks, playgrounds, day care or assisted living facility.
3. New stations must be located a minimum of 100’ from any stream, river or flood plain.
4. New stations must be a minimum of 40,000 square feet in size and have at least 180’ of public road frontage.
5. A proposed site plan shall show that efficient traffic flow and queuing at the pump islands may be accommodated.  Access driveways and on-site paved areas shall be designed and located to ensure safe and efficient movement of traffic and pedestrians.

----

Ellicott City Recovery

On July 30, 2016, Ellicott City, our "sister mill" town, fell victim to torrential rainfall which led to severe flash flooding.
...the storm caused the Patapsco River to rise 13 feet in nearly two hours...
The storm caused at least $224 million in damages to public infrastructure, an estimate that includes costs of repairing a broken sewer line that dumped around 20 million gallons into the Patapsco River...
...the disaster is classified as a 1000-year-event, which means it has a one-in-a-thousand chance of occurring per year...
- according to "Officials Seek to Make Ellicott City Less Flood-Prone" in the August 25, 2016 Columbia Flier

Shortly after, a virtual meeting of the SCA Board of Directors was held to donate $500 from the SCA budget towards the Ellicott City Partnership (https://ecpartnership.org/).  This is a 501(c)3 organization.  The board unanimously voted to approve the donation.
The Ellicott City Partnership (ECP) is dedicated to restoring Old Ellicott City. 100% percent of your tax deductible donation will go directly toward supporting our businesses and residents as our community begins the process of rebuilding.

The following was sent by Susan to the listserve on August 13, 2016:
Would there be interest in possibly holding an Ellicott City Shopping Support event at Baldwin Hall?  I'm envisioning providing free table space to X number of Ellicott City vendors to set out their wares for a day (or if available, a 2 day weekend.)

Regarding the above, another venue is being considered for this so this idea is on hold.

On September 17, 2016, Main Street Ellicott City will re-open.  No units were lost.  The county doesn't yet know if they will receive federal relief.

Sweet Cascades Chocolatier suffered flood damage in Ellicott City and has since moved to Savage Mill so go and buy sweets there.

----

5th Annual Ellicott City Main Street Music Festival

A benefit for Historic Ellicott City
Merriweather Post Pavillion
11:30am Saturday, September 24, 2016
Tickets are $12 and kids under 12 are FREE

Six stages of music, local beer garden and a special vendor area featuring Old Ellicott City shops and restaurants!

http://www.mainstreetmusicfest.com/
http://visitellicottcity.com/msmf/

----

Historic Savage Mill Bicentennial Celebration

Saturday, noon to 4pm, September 17, 2016
Celebrating the 200th birthday of the Carding Building.  Built in 1816, the building readied cotton for spinning into the many products produced in this 175,000 square foot cotton mill.  For more information, see http://www.savagemill.com/11715-2/

Rams Head Tavern will be offering a free pint glass (1 per customer) with every Fordham and Dominion draft purchase, while supplies last
All day: Mill-Wide Sidewalk Sale
10 AM – 2 PM: Mix 106.5 Live Broadcast
    Outside of the New Weave Building (located near the Glass Atrium)
2 PM: Bicentennial Plaque Dedication / Unveiling
    New Weave Building West End Entrance (located near Terrapin Adventures)
1 PM: Special Author Event
    Books With A Past ( New Weave Building)
12 PM, 1 PM, 2 PM, & 3 PM: FREE Costumed Heritage Tours
    Tours conducted by Marty: Located near the Cherie Amour in the Old Weave Building
    Tours conducted by Laura: Located near the Eatery Area in the New Weave Building
    Tours conducted by Todd: Located outside of the Paymaster’s Office
12 PM – 4 PM: Hammered Dulcimer Performer – Donna Nomick
    New Weave Building
12 PM – 4 PM: Colonial Troubadours with Lutes and Whistles – Strums
    Old Weave Building
12 – 4PM: Spinning and Weaving Demonstrations – WGGB Weavers Guild of Greater Baltimore
    Various locations throughout the New Weave & Old Weave Buildings
12 PM – 4 PM: Spinning Demonstrations – Moon Spinners
    Various locations throughout the New Weave & Old Weave Buildings

----

Candidates Forum

Brent Loveless is the point of contact for this event.  He provided an update.

Brandon Phillips will be the moderator.  He was the moderator at the last candidates forum.

Co-sponsored by the Forest Ridge PTA
Meet at the Cafeteria of Forest Ridge Elementary School, 9550 Gorman Road, Laurel
October 19, 2016

The Savage Community Association and the PTA have partnered to present a forum to allow citizens to learn more about the local Board of Education candidates. 
Stop by from 6 p.m.- 7 p.m. for the Meet & Greet, and stay from 7 p.m. – 9 p.m. to attend the forum. 
- from http://www.frespta.org/events/howard-county-board-of-education-candidate-forum/

Candidate races include the following:
1. President
2. Senator: Van Hollen versus Szeliga
3. Congress: Recommend from both congressional districts 2, 3, and 7 that cut across our region - Ruppersberger versus McDonough and Sarbanes versus Plaster
4. Howard County School Board: Coombs, Cutroneo, Delmont-Small, Ellis, Miller, and Siddiqui.  100% attendance of school board candidates is expected because this is a hot topic.

The website for this event will be updated to list the candidates to appear but this will be done closer to the event since many candidates don't make their intention to attend known until the last minute.

SCA financial responsibility will just be for yard signs to advertise near the local schools.  We have $400 allocated in the proposed FY2017 budget.

----

Address Change

At our last meeting Ray Pomeroy spoke about taking action to change the address of the Jessup section closest to Savage so that it resides in Savage instead of Jessup.  The SCA endorsed this.  Any update?  Ray says no, but he'll have an update for the November meeting.

----

Ice Cream Social, August 2, 2016

Chairpersons Ellen Long and Ron Coleman provided a report of this event.
School supplies collected for the Bollman Bridge Elementary School.
Live music by Savage residents Ron Coleman and Liz Fixsen.
Corrinne Arnold obtained $150 donation from Weis to purchase ice cream.
Paula Bruening donated $100 for cake walk tickets for the kids.
Susan and John Garber provided the community sheet cake.
Savage Branch Library provided story time, arranged by Laura Miller
Putting on the Ritz Catering provided ice cream storage chest.

Saki brought and passed out thank you cards for the folks that went above and beyond the call of duty to make this a great event.  The membership signed the cards.  Saki will ensure the cards are mailed out.

There were a lot of kids enjoying this event.

----

Boarding House Concerns

A resident was told that six apartments will be built at 8910 Baltimore Street.  This house is zoned R-12 (single family, 4 per acre).

This house was abandoned for years.  Then it was sold to someone who is fixing it up.

There is no such thing as a "boarding house zone."

This house does not and will not have a driveway so if there are many tenants, this will impact parking.

As long as there is one kitchen, the owner can lease five units and have up to eight residents in the home.

On August 17, 2016, Susan posted the following to the listserve:
It appears to make a difference whether the additional stairs and meters are serving rooms versus apartments.  By county definition, an apartment includes a kitchen.  A resident family can have a single kitchen and then rent rooms to accommodate a total of eight residents in the home.  A single family house can have only one additional apartment.  Therefore if there are more than 2 kitchens in the house they are in violation.

According to a listserve post,
...the owner applied for a renovation permit...the owner does not have to live there and 8 unrelated people can be considered a family, but there can be only one kitchen.  I asked about more than one person per room.  She said they don't really go around and check.  Asked about parking for all those people.  Seems most things are a different department.
...the owner lives in Fairfax, Virginia but as renovations moved along his address changed to 8910 Baltimore Street.  The plans call for a five bedroom rooming house and started out with a residential designation on the permits, went to a commercial designation and back to a residential.  There is supposed to be one common area.  No information on parking provisions.  If you are interested you can go to https://accela1.howardcountymd.gov/citizenaccess/

Howard County works on a complaint basis.  If no one complains, they don't go looking for things that are out of compliance.  

Department of Planning and Zoning
    George Howard Building
    3430 Courthouse Drive
    Ellicott City, Maryland 21043
    Phone: 410-313-2350
    Ask for the "Planner of the Day" to make inquiries or discuss complaints.

Department of Inspection, Licenses and Permits 
    George Howard Building 
    3430 Court House Drive 
    Ellicott City, Maryland 21043
    Phone: 410-313-2455
    Fax: 410-313-3298
    Fax: 410-313-3322
Director: Robert J. Frances
    Phone: 410-313-2433
    e-mail: bfrances@howardcountymd.gov

----

B-1 Zoning

On August 17, 2016, Susan posted the following to the listserve:
I am also pursuing information on the applicable uses of B-1, where the new owner of the strip center at Baltimore and Savage-Guilford has posted a construction sign.

This concerns the little blue house on Baltimore Street.  The new buyer of 7-Star is planning to remove this house to add a second commercial strip with apartments over top. 

----

Settlement at Savage Mill

On July 12, 2016, a letter was sent to our Councilwoman Jen Terrasa stating the SCA position on the Settlement at Savage Mill.

Land Preservation, Parks and Recreation Plan (LPPRP) Public Meeting
Chuck Dick, a local actor, spoke about the historical significance of Savage at the July 13, 2016 meeting while portraying his famous Commodore Joshua Barney character.  The place where the Joshua Barney house resides was once called Elkridge Landing.  See https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RCxel6T-Ikg

According to July 19 message sent by Susan via listserve:
It is not possible to support a land swap plan which has been so fluid and which appears to now stand as follows:
1. Developer's contract purchase (the land which was rezoned) was 4.93 acres.
2. Current plans indicate 7.68 acres as the amount of land available for development after the DRP's contribution.

Howard County Department of Recreation and Parks Advisory Board meeting, July 20, 2016: Potential land swap discussion.
Does the land swap provide too much public land for the benefit of the developer?

Howard County Times article titled "Howard County parkland swap for Savage housing development nears finalization" appeared at 
    http://www.baltimoresun.com/news/maryland/howard/laurel/ph-ho-cf-savage-mill-follow-0825-20160824-story.html
on August 24, 2016.  Highlights include the following:
Residents of the Savage community continue to oppose a new development next to the Savage Mill more than two years after the developer, Bozzuto Homes, proposed the 35-unit project on roughly five acres of land.
If approved by the county, the development, called the Settlement at Savage Mill, would be the first project in a new zone created during comprehensive zoning changes three years ago to protect the historic and environmental nature of the area.
As proposed, the housing project includes a land swap between the Department of Recreation and Parks and the developer of county parkland...
According to Recreation and Parks Bureau Chief Raul Delerme, as proposed, the county will receive 2.77 acres from the developer; the developer will receive 2.73 acres from the county. The developer would then dedicate 0.51 acres it received back to the county as open space, giving the county a total of 3.28 acres. However, the developer would be permitted to "use' additional forested land (strip and regrade) then "return " it to DRP in its altered state in order to support a neded road.

The County Executive is planning on meeting with Parks and Recreation to discuss the land swap.  We are currently in a holding pattern.

----

New Business

Brent Loveless reported that a possible new school site is proposed nearby on 74 acres adjacent to the Savage Stone quarry (8420 Washington Blvd, Jessup, MD 20794).  This location is being considered for the construction of an elementary, middle and high school.  The next high school to be built in the county was supposed to be a vocational school in the central part of the county so this is contradictory to planned development.  There are number of factors that the community and nearby communities should be aware of prior to any decisions being made on this.  Like the Settlement at Savage Mill, how this affects the environment is a key concern.  Since 60% of our county taxes go towards education, this is something that affects all of us, regardless of if we have school age children.

Dennis Thornton reported that the lights at Gorman and Foundry Street are currently under construction.  He also reported that the electrical infrastructure for Baldwin Common is moving along.  We are waiting on BGE but they have likely shifted their priorities after the Ellicott City flood.

----

Egg Drawing

The winner was Susan Garber.

----

The meeting ended at 9pm.

----

A group photo of the new officers and board was taken.
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